
The Board of Trustees of the Beechwood Association met on March 23, 2010 at 7:00 at 
the home of Joyce and Phil Richardson. 

Present were Phil Richardson, trustee, Roman Warmke, president, Brad Jokish, treasurer, 
and Joyce Richardson, secretary. 

Brad passed out the treasurer’s report and discussed the expenditures. The dues for 2010 
will be collected this spring. Brad will send out dues notices by e-mail. Note: The dues 
have been raised to 50.00 a year. Joyce moved that the treasurers report be accepted. Phil 
seconded the motion. 

Joyce presented the minutes from the last meeting. Brad moved that the minutes be 
accepted. Phil seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Things that have been done, and things to do:

Dues letters will be sent by the first of April.

The roads have been swept. Roman commented that we have had good service on our 
road this year. 

The Seven Fest annual Red Barn Party will be in May. Brad suggested we send a letter to 
the sheriff saying that although things were better, we did have car break-ins in 
Beechwood. Should we consider directing foot traffic towards Blackburn Road? Phil and 
Joyce volunteered to write the letter to the sheriff. Concerns: foot traffic, break-ins, trash. 
They will send Brad and Roman a draft of the letter for corrections. 

The sign needs to be moved to the other side of the road. The County should be 
contacted. Roman will contact the person involved. There is also a serious drop-off 
across from Claudette’s house. It should also be looked at by someone in the county.

Others have noted route 50 dangers. Perhaps there will be an access road put in to get to 
Food World, Sunoco, and Fruth’s. 

Any other business?  Brad has volunteered to test the lake. Will someone ask Linda if she 
is interested in selling or lending her boat?  

Adjourned at 7:50    Joyce Richardson, secretary.  


